
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
    

   
   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

   
 

    
 
 
 
 

  
 

  
 
            

            
    

 
    

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

  

 
     

 
            

         
    

 
        

          
   

 
                 

              
              

           
 

      
   

 
 

 

2 February 2021 The Office of the Police and Crime 
Commissioner for Derbyshire 
Butterley Hall, Ripley By email: 
Derbyshire DE5 3RS 

T: 0300 122 6000 
F: 0300 122 7797 

E: pccoffice@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk Dear 

FOI 3/2021 

I write in connection with your request for information processed under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 and received in the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for 
Derbyshire on14 January 2021. 

You asked the following: 

I am writing to you with regard to research I am conducting for a Dissertation project to be 

completed early this year, in which I am focussing on the publics’ perception of the police and in 

particular any social engagement with the public that our force may currently carry out. 

In my research so far I have discovered that the Police and Crime Commissioner issues online 

Newsletters for public viewing. In this respect may I clarify with you whether these are only 

accessible online, or is there a provision (either currently or in the future) to include members of 

the public who do not have access to the internet or social media? 

In addition, if you feel you have any further relevant information, or contacts, which may 

supplement my studies I would very much welcome the input. 

In answer to your request please see the following: 

The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner is a separate entity to the Force and you may 
wish to contact the Force's Corporate Communications Department who may be able to provide 
you with information to help with your studies. 

However, I can confirm the Police and Crime Commissioner’s newsletter entitled: ‘Spotlight’, is 
only produced and distributed electronically. There are no plans for this to be physically printed 
in the immediate future. 

If you are not satisfied with our response to your request, under Section 17 of the FOIA of the 
FOIA you are entitled to ask for an internal review of our decision. Any internal review needs to 
be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of this response and state why you are 
unhappy with the response. You can submit an internal review in the following ways: 

* emailing the OPCC Inbox – 
PCCOffice@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK or; 

mailto:PCCOffice@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK
mailto:pccoffice@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk


 

       
       

  
 

 
 

            
 

 
                

          
          

         
 

     
  

 
        

    
  

  
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
  

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

* writing to the OPCC at – 
The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire 
Butterley Hall 
Ripley 
Derbyshire 
DE5 3RS 
By phone – 0300 122 6000 (as a reasonable adjustment under the Equality Act 
2010). 

If you are not satisfied with the outcome of the internal review under Section 50 of the FOIA you 
can apply directly to the Information Commissioner (ICO) for a decision. Generally, the ICO 
cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the internal review procedure provided by 
the OPCC. You can contact the ICO in the following ways: 

* online at the ICO – 
https://ico.org.uk/global/contact-us/ or; 

* writing to the ICO at – 
Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 

Yours sincerely 

Marie Romano 
Head of Compliance 
On behalf of the Police and Crime Commissioner 

https://ico.org.uk/global/contact-us


 

 
 
 


